



KING'S STANLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk – Frances Ashfield
Tel: 01453 767384 email clerk@kspc.org.uk

Minutes of Parish Council meeting of King's Stanley Parish Council held in the Lounge Room of the village hall on Wednesday July 18th 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: John Graham, Lawrie Hall (Chairman), David Hauser, Wendy McNamee, David Owen, Wendy Weaver and Lesley Williams

MINUTES

82/18 Public Participation Session – None

83/18 To receive apologies for absence – Cllrs Carol Bell Pearce, Steve Robinson and Nigel Studdert Kennedy. Cllrs sent best wishes to Nigel for a speedy recovery. Cllrs also congratulated Wendy on her recent marriage.

84/18 To receive any declarations of interest from Members - none

85/18 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on June 28th 2018 – Minutes were approved and signed

86/18 To receive updates/reports from the County and District Councillors

Cllr Lydon had circulated his report prior to the meeting. He reported that: he'd been concerned the neighbourhood wardens had reduced from 7 to 6; Boundary changes were being looked into; Dursley had requested that they could be enabled to issue fixed penalty notices re dog poo; Sub rooms management had been taken over by Town Council; David Hagg to shortly retire.

87/ 18 Highways Issues

i) To receive an update on potential signage on Selsley Common

Cllr Graham reported that he had put in an application for funding to the Cotswold Wardens fund and that the preferred signage was in the style of Uley washpool signage. SDC will be looking to upgrade their boards and KSPC will contribute £1k. He had been in touch with a designer. Natural England could write the text. National Trust Ranger had discussed NT boards and contact addresses. Cllrs thanked him for the work he had carried out.

Cllr Owen brought up the subject of signage re cattle grazing as currently there aren't any cattle grazing Selsley Common which affects the management of the grassland. He suggested a range of signage to inform people they were on a Common. The Clerk suggested he contacts the Cows on the Common group who have been looking at signage over the past few years. Agreed Cllr Owen will: produce an action plan by the end of the year; contact Cllr Robinson re issues and copy in SDC; follow up Cows on the Common.

ii) To receive report from Selsley Hill meeting 29/6/18

The Clerk had circulated a report prior to the meeting. She talked through the options and highlighted the group's preferred option which was SID's. She will follow up the next steps with Cllr Steve Robinson. Agreed that Selsley Hill is on September's agenda.

iii) To receive a review of the Ryeford Bridge priority road system

Cllr Hall had carried out a survey over two different times of day and put together a report which was circulated prior to the meeting. Although there appeared to be a number of drivers not responding to the priority system there were no near misses. Pedestrians found the new system better than the previous road system. Agreed that the report would be finalised by the Chair and then put onto the website. The Clerk to report overgrown vegetation to GCC. Cllrs thanked the Chair for his work.

88/18 Play area and S106

i) To receive an update on issues re play area refurbishment and S106

The Clerk had put together a report on S106 funding, work needing to be done and next steps. Agreed that the figures are revisited with SDC.

ii) To receive an update on lease agreement for lease of land between Marling Trust and KSPC

Cllr Owen had re-drafted the agreement which was almost finalised. A copy of the map outlining the play area to be produced and sent to David Hauser at Marling Trust. David Hauser will then take it to a Trust meeting for final agreement.

89/18 Financial Issues:

i) To receive RFO report and approve any payments for July 2018

Cllrs received and approved the RFO report for July

90/18 Planning:

i) To receive and approve recommendations from PAG on planning applications received

The PAG report was circulated prior to PC meeting. Only 2 current applications. S.18/1405, 57 Borough Close - extension – Cllrs agreed 'No Comment'. S.18/1434 Belvedere, The Green KS - conversion of art studio to dwelling. Cllrs agreed 'no comment'.

ii) To receive a progress report from the Clerk on applications already responded to – None to report as SDC Planning site not available on 18.7.18

91/18 To receive the Clerk's Report and any correspondence received

i) To discuss request from KSVH re old PC noticeboard – Cllrs agreed that KSVH could have the old KSPC noticeboard, formerly on wall outside The Bell in Selsley, as it would need significant repair work and was surplus to requirement.

92/18 To receive feedback from Councillors on Trusts/Management Boards

- KSST looking at local charities to work with
- Marling Trust – meeting on 20th July
- KSVH meeting cancelled as it fell on same night as England football match. Tony Partridge will no longer be Chair after the next meeting in August.

93/18 Councillors' Submissions (for notice of forthcoming events or reminders, not for discussion)

Cllrs voiced concern that there was no successor for chair of the Village Hall.

94/18 Date of next PC meeting is Date of next PC meeting is WEDNESDAY SEPTEMBER 19th at 7.30pm in the Lounge Room of the Village Hall

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.55pm